
APPROVED

TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

WORKSHOP MEETING OF 5-13-08

PRESENT:

Robert Butts, Chair

Thomas Angell
James Fouts

Arthur Hart

John Royall

Representing the applicant (RPG DEV.):  Christopher Gent, Michael LaFalce; Robert Palombo.

Applicant reviewed the current sketch plan dated April 7, 2008 in response to Neil Wilson’s memorandum of May 23, 2008, copies of which were distributed by Mr. Butts.  Mr. Palombo noted that the current plan did not reflect Mr. Wilson’s comments since those had only just been received and that it was not possible to develop a detailed response to the comments without first obtaining conceptual approval from the Board.  There followed a  discussion of Mr. Wilson’s concerns regarding the possibility of a bank drive-through facility as an example of specific versus conceptual design.  Mr. Palombo noted that the proposed bank location shown on the plan was not definite as they had no specific bank tenant in mind.  He asked how they could respond to a concern over a drive-through facility when the Town had not adopted any design guidelines covering the issue.

M. LaFalce presented a rendering to illustrate the proposed architectural style and landscape treatment for the project, including “gooseneck” streetlights to reduce glare.  There was an extensive discussion regarding traffic and parking issues, followed by a paragraph by paragraph review of Mr. Wilson’s memorandum to insure that the Applicant understood what points to address in future submission.  There was further discussion of what architectural styles might be appropriate in the Town of Stanford.
In closing, it was agreed by the Board that the Applicant would be placed on the Agenda for May 28, 2008 Planning Board Meeting and that the Board 
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would then consider closing the conceptual Site Plan Review and whether to direct the applicant to proceed with submission of a full site plan.

Respectfully Submitted by:_______________________________________






John A. Royall, Acting Secretary

Approved by:__________________________________________________

                       Robert R. Butts, Chair

